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Blessings in a Backpack

James Stephens International Academy 2020-2021

In the uncertain times of this past school year, no one knew for sure what to
expect. One thing that we could count on though, was the continued support of
the “Blessings in a Backpack” program. As our students slowly came back to
campus, we were able to provide much needed extra food for the weekends. And,
for our students who were still participating in “on line” schooling from home, our
cafeteria staff was able to provide extra food along with the Blessings packages,
to any family that came to the school to pick it up.

The Blessings in a Backpack program has played an important part for JSIA
students since it was first introduced to our campus. For some families, it was just
that “little extra” to see them through a weekend. For others, it could be whether
or not the students had anything to eat on the weekend. Lost income, low wages
and inflation are very real challenges for many of our parents and it has become
increasingly difficult for them to feed their children. And even though we may not
think that this problem exists here in our community, we must acknowledge that
it does.

In the schools served by this program in Lee County, the general health and well
being of the students has improved. They seem happier, eager to learn and, have
a positive attitude towards learning. This is why this program is so very important
to JSIA. Without the continued support of our donor, The Bobby Nichols Charity
Foundation at Fiddlesticks, we could not provide the extra help that so many of
our families need.

Thank you so much from all of the families and staff of James Stephens
International Academy for you continued support and dedication to the welfare
of our students.

Joan M. Clouse

Blessings Coordinator for ISIA
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